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Last Call for Love Lines!

Two teens shot in Bedford;
13-year-old dies at hospital

Last Sunday, Jan. 29, at approximately 6:52 p.m.,
Bedford police officers and fire medics were dispatched
to the area of Corkhill and Lee Rd. South for a report of
a male that had been shot.

Officers learned two males, ages 13 and 15, suffered
gunshot wounds. Both were transported to MetroHealth
Medical Center for treatment. The 13-year-old male died
as a result of his injuries. Police have no further informa-
tion to release on the incident at the present time because
it is an ongoing investigation.

Anyone that may have information on this case is asked
to call the Bedford Police Detective Bureau at 440-232-
3408.

G.H. Holiday Lighting Contest winners
Winners of the 2022 Residential Holiday Lighting Contest in Garfield Heights were

announced at the Monday, Jan. 23,  meeting of city council. They are:
Ward One
Clayvonne Garr
Ward Two
Jacqueline and Lamont Washington
Ward Three
Alfred and Sherri Wilcox
Ward Four
Valerie and Thomas Happy, Sr.

Ward Five
The Coats Family
Ward Six
Crystal and James Payne, Sr.
Ward Seven
Bill and Dana Dems
CITYWIDE
The Lakota Family

Shown above are the winners of the Garfield Heights Holiday Lighting Contest,
along with Mayor Matt Burke and several council persons, who attended the Jan.
23, council meeting where they received their awards.      Photo by Wendy Walters

CLE City Council votes
$4 million to revamp 3-1-1

Cleveland City Council
held its regular meeting
Monday night and ap-
proved spending $4 mil-
lion to revamp, expand and
reconstruct 3-1-1 to manage
citizen requests for non-
emergency services.

The 3-1-1 service should
be a one stop shop for all
non-emergency city services,
from pothole reports, build-
ing violations, animal issues
and tree-trimming requests,
among others. Its goal is to
secure a new platform that
can: expand access to 3-1-1
with the launch of new chan-
nels to submit and track re-
quests, collect resident con-
tact information, complaints
and inquiries, and allow resi-
dents to check the status of
requests by tracking number
or calling 3-1-1.

Resident will be able to
contact 3-1-1 either online
or through a phone call.
The software will capture
the requests from the public
(via phone, internet, etc.),
manage the response to each
request, solicit feedback from
the public after addressing
a request, and monitor the
resolution of non-emergency
requests.

Other legislation also
passed at Monday night's
meeting included:

Say Yes to Education
Cleveland Funding Gap:
Current year funding for Say
Yes to Education Cleveland
faced a funding gap that
needed to be filled quickly
or SYC Family Support Spe-
cialists would have to be laid
off. Council approved
spending $600,000 in
American Rescue Plan Act
funding to help address the
funding gap and keep Fam-
ily Support Specialists serv-
ing Cleveland’s kids.

Say Yes support services
are designed to help stu-
dents stay on track through-
out their school careers, so
they are ready to take full

advantage of Say Yes Cleve-
land scholarships after high
school for four-year or two-
year college and other cer-
tificate programs. After a
four-year ramp up since
launch in 2019, SYC has
specialists for all 104 CMSD
and partner charter schools.

Growing the Workforce
Pipeline: Council approved
using $10 million in Ameri-
can Rescue Plan Act fund-
ing to grow the workforce
pipeline for current and
anticipated demand in resi-
dential and commercial con-
struction, infrastructure and
transit, green infrastructure,
broadband and lead and
brownfield remediation. The
major federal investments
provided for in the Biparti-
san Infrastructure Law, CHIPS
Act, and Inflation Reduction
Act are anticipated to create
many jobs.

(Continued on Page 8)

Tell your Valentine,
whether it's your husband,
wife, grandchildren or any
special friend just how much
you care. Valentine Love
Lines will be published in
our next issue, Feb. 8th.

See Page 8 for details

As posted on GHPD Facebook page 1-31-23

Free wheel locking clubs
for Hyundai, Kia owners

"Thank you to Hyundai Motors of America! Yesterday we
received wheel locking clubs, specifically for Hyundai
and Kia vehicles. These are for KEYED ignitions only,
NOT push button start. There are a limited amount of
locks available. To ensure that our residents are receiving
these locks you must bring BOTH with you:

1. Drivers license or any document with your Garfield
Heights address on it.

2. Your vehicle registration for your Hyundai or Kia
between the years 2011-2021.

"Please come to the Garfield Heights Police Department
lobby and see the Records Department between the hours
of 8 a.m.-4 p.m., Monday - Friday. If you need assistance
outside of these hours, please email
bmccuneghpd@outlook.com or call GHPD at 216-475-
1234 and ask to speak with Officer B. Crespo.

"We are aware that there are ways around these locks.
However, these wheel locks are a good deterrent and
beneficial to have. Hyundai is set to release an upcoming
software update in March to help their customers with the
rise in thefts. Remember to lock your vehicles and remove
all personal belongings!"

Collaborative effort brings
Little Free Library to
Maple Heights City Hall

Shown with the Little Free Library at Maple Heights
City Hall are Mayor Annette Blackwell, at left, and
library box artist Derek Walker.

(SEE STORY PAGE 8)
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(All information is preliminary and subject to change
pending investigation.)

Cleveland
Suspected Overdose

•On Jan. 24, at 11:34 a.m., a 31-year-old female in the
6600 block of Fleet Ave., was the victim of a suspected
drug overdose. Taken by EMS to Marymount Hospital.

•On Jan. 25, at 11:28 a.m., a 39-year-old female in the
6600 block of Sebert Ave., was the victim of a suspected
drug overdose. Taken by EMS to MetroHealth Medical
Center.

Garfield Heights
Weapon Offense.

On Jan. 23, at about 4:54 a.m., officers were dispatched
to the 6000 block of Monica Ln. for a report of shots fired.
As officers approached the residence to check on those

inside, a man came out of the home with an extended
magazine belonging to a semi-automatic pistol sticking
out of his pants pocket. When officers commanded him
to show his hands, he reached into his pocket and pulled
out the weapon and threw it on the ground in front of him.
The suspect was told at gunpoint to get to his knees, which
he did. Officers placed him in handcuffs, patted him
down and secured him in a cruiser. Members of the
suspect’s family inside the residence told police he had
just been in an argument with his girlfriend, but she had
since left. The family members said they were not aware
that the suspect had fired his weapon. Officers found
spent casings outside the front door of the home. Police
said the suspect was visibly intoxicated. He was taken to
GHPD jail and denied ever shooting his firearm. He was
tested for gun residue on his hands. The report will be
forwarded to the Detective Bureau for review.

Traffic Offense – Fleeing
On Jan. 24, at 9:36 p.m., an officer observing traffic on

Granger Rd., saw a Pontiac G6 with no working head-
lights headed east on Granger. It sparked his attention
because he had seen the same exact make and model
vehicle fleeing from him the day before. He also saw the
car run a red light at E. 135 St., and then speed south on
E. 141 St., and into a neighboring jurisdiction. The
officer then spotted the car back in Garfield Heights on

(Continued on Page 3)
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Community Police Reports
(Continued from Page 2)

Roland Dr. and pursued the car through Garfield Heights
and then into Cleveland on E. 57 St. Stop sticks were
deployed and the car was disabled on E. 57 St. The driver
then fled the vehicle on foot into backyards. A passenger
remained inside the car with his hands in the air. Police
pursued the fleeing suspect to E. 54 St., where they saw
him get into a Ford Fusion operated by a female who
seemed to be very confused as to what was going on. The
suspect layed on the back seat of the car and as police were
trying to get him out of the car, the suspect ordered the
woman to drive away. She refused and remained in the
driver’s seat. After a short struggle, the suspect was removed
from the car and handcuffed. The female drove away from
the scene and did not return. The passenger in the car was
found to have an active warrant with the Newburgh Heights
Police Department. The driver suspect was run through
LEADS and found to be suspended for driving with no
warrants. It also showed he was on parole. Both men were
taken into custody. The suspect driver was issued a traffic
citation for headlights required, red light, fleeing and
eluding, reckless operation and driving under suspension
and charged with obstructing official business.

Theft of Motor Vehicle
On Jan. 25, at 3:36 a.m., an officer was dispatched to the

9300 block of Park Heights Ave., for the theft of a 2019
Kia Optima parked in the back of the owner’s driveway
near his garage. The complainant said he woke up at 3
a.m. and realized his car was gone. He told police he had
seen headlights in his driveway around midnight but
didn’t think anything of it at the time. He said his
shotgun and .357 Magnum were in the trunk of the car.
He was advised to call GHPD when he has more informa-
tion regarding serial numbers for the firearms. Vehicle
entered into LEADS.

Shots Fired
On Jan. 25, shortly before 1 a.m., police were dis-

patched to the 4600 block of E. 86 St., for a report of shots
fired. The complainant told police she had heard gun-
shots outside her home prior to police arrival. She found
her front window broken and police found two rounds on
her porch, one casing and one live. They also observed
her front picture window was broken and appeared to
have an egg thrown at it. There was also a Ford Escape in
the driveway backed in by the side of the home that was
also hit with eggs on the windshield, but there was no
damage to the vehicle. No further shell casings were
found. Police noted there were several bullet holes in the
residence but the complainant said that it was old damage
from a previous incident.

Theft of Motor Vehicle
On Jan. 27, about 2 p.m., an officer arrived to take the

report of a stolen 2016 Chevy Silverado from the street in
the 13700 block of North Dr. The complainant said he
was working inside a home on North Dr. and did remove
the keys from the vehicle. When he came back outside his
truck and concrete buggy belonging to ABC rental were
missing from the street. Vehicle entered into LEADS as
stolen.

Obstructing Official Business
On Jan. 27, shortly after 9:30 p.m., police responded to

a call that a suspicious vehicle was parked on the street in
the area of the 12400 block of Willard Ave. The vehicle,
a dark red Kia Sorento, was running and occupied.
Officers made contact with the driver of the car and he was
found to have a warrant for his arrest through Brook Park
PD, and also showed cautions for being armed and
dangerous with violent tendencies.

Police removed the suspect from the car and while he
was being taken into custody, he pulled away from an
officer's grasp and fled west down the street. Both officers
gave chase with one of them deploying a Taser, which was
unsuccessful in stopping him. The suspect then fled
north into a driveway in the 12300 block of Bangor Rd.,
where he got on the ground and gave himself up. He was
held at gunpoint until taken into custody.

Menacing
On Jan. 29, about 12:45 p.m., an officer was dispatched

to Walgreens, 5090 Turney Rd., where the manager stated
that a black male juvenile wearing a black coat and red
sweatpants had a gun in his hand and pointed it at the
manager's head while he was walking down the aisle of the
store. The manager said that when he first encountered
the suspect he said the gun was fake. As the manager
walked away he looked up at the mirrors on the ceiling of
the store and saw the suspect raise the firearm to the
manager's head and pull the trigger. The manager said he
could hear the gun "click" as he walked away, making him
believe that the gun was indeed fake. Police could not
locate the suspect.



THE NEIGHBORHOOD NEWSPAGE 4 WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2023

Bedford (Bedford Heights/Oakwood
Village) Branch Library

Here are some of the FREE programs coming up in
January at the Bedford Branch of the Cuyahoga County
Public Library, located at 70 Columbus Rd., Bedford,
Ohio 44146. For more information, or to register for
any program, please call 440-439-4997.

Kids Café - 18 & younger, Monday-Friday, 3-4 p.m.
Kids ages 18 and under can get a FREE lunch provided

by the Greater Cleveland Food Bank, while supplies last.

Student Success Center - K-8th grade, Monday-Thurs-
day (school days) 4-6:30 p.m.

Since 2002, our FREE Student Success Center’s program
has helped thousands of students in grades K–8 improve
their grades and subject comprehension. Student Success
Centers are available at 10 branches. Students who partici-
pate in the program receive homework assistance from
trained tutors in the following subjects: language arts,
math, reading, science and social studies. MUST REGIS-
TER.

Paper Quilling Valentine - Adults, Saturday, Feb. 4,
11 a.m.

Say “I love you” to your Valentine with a handmade
quilled Valentine’s Day card. Quilling uses colored paper
strips that are rolled, shaped, and glued together to create
decorative designs. Learn some simple paper quilling
skills to create a beautiful handmade Valentine’s Day
card. All supplies will be provided. MUST REGISTER.

Family Storytime -All ages with caregiver, Monday,
Feb. 6, 13, 20, 27, 10:30 a.m.

Join us for stories, songs and fingerplays. MUST REG-
ISTER.

Nursery Rhymes at Noon, Tuesday, Feb. 7, 14, 21,
28, 12 p.m.

Join us each week for stories, rhymes and activities as we
add pages to our nursery rhyme book and make a related
craft! This program is in person and virtual. MUST
REGISTER.

Ellenwood Book Discussion: “The Woman with The
Blue Star” - for Adults, Wednesday, Feb 8, 2 p.m., at
Ellenwood Center, 124 Ellenwood Ave., Bedford

Attend our February monthly book discussion
at Ellenwood Community Center. This month it's
"The Woman With the Blue Star" by Pam Jenoff.

It's 1942. Sadie Gault is 18 and living with her parents
in the Kraków Ghetto during World War II. When the
Nazis liquidate the ghetto, Sadie and her pregnant
mother are forced to seek refuge in the perilous tunnels
beneath the city. One day Sadie looks up through a grate
and sees a girl about her own age buying flowers. Ella
Stepanek is an affluent Polish girl living a life of relative
ease with her stepmother, who has developed close
alliances with the occupying Germans.

While on an errand in the market, she catches a
glimpse of something moving beneath a grate in the
street. Upon closer inspection, she realizes it’s a girl
hiding. Ella begins to aid Sadie and the two become
close, but as the dangers of the war worsen, their lives
are set on a collision course that will test them in the
face of overwhelming odds.

(Continued on Page 5)
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Community Block Club to meet at Boys Hope Girls Hope
The first Community Block Club meeting of 2023,

sponsored by Boys Hope Girls Hope, 9438 Dorothy Ave.,
Garfield Heights, will be held on Monday, Feb. 6, at 5:30
p.m., at in the Floyd Community Room of Rajan Center
at Boys Hope Girls Hope, 9438 Dorothy Ave., and on
Zoom at: bhgh.me/blockclub

Neighbors and stakeholders living, working and serv-
ing in and around Ward 3 and Ward 4 in Garfield
Heights are especially invited to attend, notably on the
blocks surrounding the corner of Garfield Blvd./Turney
Rd., which features The Rock Church, Ss. Peter & Paul
Parish, Opportunity House, North Shore High School
and Boys Hope Girls Hope.

Representatives from churches, organizations and schools
in this neighborhood, councilmen and city, school and
library leaders typically share important updates and
listen to ideas and concerns of those attending. Meetings,
which usually last about an hour, are held the first

Monday of every month at 5:30 p.m. Refreshments are
served.

As stated by Tim Grady, executive director of Boys Hope
Girls Hope, the meetings are a forum "to share ideas and
opportunities to listen and learn from our neighbors
about how we can collectively strengthen and celebrate
the Garfield Heights community."

Bedford library programs
(Continued from Page 4)

VolunTEENS - Grades 6-12, Wednesday, Feb. 8, 7
p.m.

Have fun, make friends and earn volunteer hours while
helping others in your community. MUST REGISTER.

Woven Danish Hearts, Tuesday, Feb. 14, 5:30 p.m.

Come join the Bedford children’s librarians and craft a
little love in your heart! Join us as we make Danish felt
hearts in preparation for Valentine’s Day. All materials
will be provided.

Chapter Book Champs, Wednesday, Feb. 15, 6:30 p.m.
Whether you finished the book or not, join us for

activities and a book discussion based on the following
book: February 15th – "Wreck at Ada’s Reef" by Michael
D. Beil. Registration will close one week before the
program. If you want to attend after registration closes,
please call the Bedford Branch at 440-439-4997. MUST
REGISTER.

Explore the Art of Alma Thomas - Adults, Saturday,
Feb. 18, 11 a.m.

Best known for her abstract paintings, full of happy
color, pattern and rhythm, Alma Thomas devoted herself
to painting full-time after her retirement in 1960. She was
68 years old! In this class you will learn about the artist and
create your own piece inspired by her work. MUST
REGISTER.
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REAL ESTATEREAL ESTATEREAL ESTATEREAL ESTATEREAL ESTATE
WANTEDWANTEDWANTEDWANTEDWANTED

RENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENT

REAL ESTATEREAL ESTATEREAL ESTATEREAL ESTATEREAL ESTATE
WANTEDWANTEDWANTEDWANTEDWANTED

RENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENT

WANT TO BUYWANT TO BUYWANT TO BUYWANT TO BUYWANT TO BUY

WANT TO BUYWANT TO BUYWANT TO BUYWANT TO BUYWANT TO BUY

RENT HOUSERENT HOUSERENT HOUSERENT HOUSERENT HOUSE

Shaker Hts./Chelton. 2-1/2 bedrooms
down. New carpeting. No pets. No
smoking. $950 plus security. (216)
799-1633.

House for rent: E. 138/Harvard. 2
bedrooms up. Carpeted. No pets. No
smoking. $650 plus security. (216)
799-1633.

Advert ise in The Neighborhood
News. Call (216) 441-2141.

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2023

RENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENTRENT APARTMENT

Fleet area. 2 bedroom, up $600
month; 2 bedroom, down $650 month.
Plus deposit. Call (216) 785-6820.

HELP WANTEDHELP WANTEDHELP WANTEDHELP WANTEDHELP WANTED

Residential cleaning position. Part-
time. 2-4 days per week. Must be
dependable. (216) 661-9049.

HELP WANTEDHELP WANTEDHELP WANTEDHELP WANTEDHELP WANTED

Cleaning person needed one day a
week (4 hours). Garfield Hts. area.
$15 per hour. (216) 641-0095.
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Collaborative effort brings
Little Free Library to
Maple Heights City Hall

CLE City Council votes
(Continued from Page 1)

These projects are on the horizon, and workforce is
currently a limiting factor.

This initiative creates the structure and mechanisms for
workers to connect to training, and ultimately employers
and projects. It also leverages the operating structure of
Ohio Means Jobs Cuyahoga County by funding existing
training programs tailored to meet employer needs and
adaptable as new projects emerge.

Collective Bargaining Agreements Passed: Council
approved the collective bargaining agreement with the
Cleveland Building and Construction Trades Council.
Council also approved the collective bargaining agree-
ment with the Machinists District 54, Local No. 439 and
an amendment of an earlier ordinance relating to com-
pensation for various classifications.

Last week a brand new Little Free Library was unveiled
in front of Maple Heights City Hall. Kennyada Nash,
Building Department, and Elizabeth Marino, Building
and Housing assistant, did the honors, with Sharra
Thomas, Housing administrator, welcoming all of those
in attendance.

The Little Free Library, hand-painted by former Maple
Heights resident Derek Walker, captures not only images
of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., but includes the Maple
Heights city logo and the school logo as well.

The front of the Little Free Library states, "We have a
Dream," and Walker explained in choosing the word
"We," he intended to include everyone who donates to or
borrows from this library.

Mayor Annette Blackwell praised MLK's oratory skills
and the importance of literacy and encouraged everyone
to grow, learn and support each other in pursuit of these
goals.

This Little Free Library was made possible through a
grant from @ServeOhio. Future books will be donated as
needed from the Cleveland Kids' Book Bank. Children
are encouraged to stop by and pick up books from the
library box as well as donate books back to it.

Thanks go out to September Howat, director of Elizabeth's
Bookshop & Writing Centre; Deva Walker, manager of
the Cuyahoga County Public Library's Maple Heights
branch; and the staff of the Service Department for
building and installation of the Little Free Library box.

(Continued from Page 1)

League of Women Voters
hosts first Community Forum

On Wednesday, Jan. 25, the Southeast League of Women
Voters hosted its first Community Forum featuring the
area’s new representative on the State Board of Education,
Tom Jackson. The forum was co-sponsored by the
Twinsburg League of Women Voters, Friends of the
Bedford Library and the Bedford Council of PTAs.

Jackson, of Solon, was elected in November in the
newly-defined District 10, which for the first time in-
cludes all four municipalities within the Bedford City
School District. Four members of the local school board
attended the forum, which drew residents of the Bedford,
Brecksville-Broadview Heights, Solon and Twinsburg
school districts.

The dialogue covered a range of topics including
student testing, the ongoing search for a State Superin-
tendent to fill a two-year vacancy, attempts to reduce the
authority of the mostly-elected State Board of Education,
school vouchers, and pressures on local school boards.

The Southeast Chapter is a nonpartisan resource for
voters in the southeastern Cuyahoga County communities
of Bedford, Bedford Heights, Oakwood Village and
Walton Hills, which together make up the Bedford City
School District.

The national League of Women Voters US is one of the
most prominent voter rights organizations in the United
States, and although its name continues the League’s link
to its historic origins, the League welcomes both men and
women as members and leaders.

Residents interested in
membership or more infor-
mation are encouraged to
email the Southeast Chap-
ter at southeast@lwvgreater
cleveland.org.


